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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Taverna Klimataria, Misiria, Wednesday 5 February 2013 @ 19.00

Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President

Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer
Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WvB)

Membership Secretary
MINUTES OF THE MEETING
1. No apologies for absence have been received; there was a full attendance of all eligible members.
2. The minutes of the final meeting of the 2013 Board held on 17.12.2013 had been circulated to all those present together with AB & KW and published on the web-site. No comments have been received from members. The minutes were signed and approved by Board members.
3. There were no matters arising.

4. PW welcomed RK to the new Board and thanked him for coming forward to the position of Treasurer. He mentioned the AGA had been held and thanked everyone for their input. €100 had been earmarked for the Rethymon International Festival which was not all used. The remaining amount together with donations from Rethymon coffee morning & luncheons will be used to purchase something over €100 of food for Mikri Panayia later this week.

5. ID told the meeting he was going to look at how the web-site may be operated more economically and what alternative platforms etc. are available. With reduced membership income there is a real need to examine costs. Also how to better link it with alternative media sites such as Facebook. 

6. RK thanked AB for her assistance in helping him settle into both his new role and the Board. As there is no longer a bank account the Board discussed record keeping and reporting of CIC funds. A robust operating system easy to audit was established. The financial position is identical to the statement produced by AB at the AGA. 
7. WvB thanked KW for her help in smooth hand over of the Membership Secretary position. Some discussion took place as how best to run the off line administration with particular respect to cash being held before being passed to RK. Payment of membership was discussed under item 8.
8. The AGA was held 28.01.2014. There are a number of issues arising from the meeting and the new Board structure:
a. Membership Fees: We have no Board members outside the Rethymon group this year. Maggie Gibson had told KW that she was no longer prepared to collect membership fees at the Kalives coffee mornings. We no longer have the PayPal account due to high operating costs. WvB suggested that members wishing to renew should mail him and he will provide his account details so money can be paid in at any local bank, then withdraw the amounts to forward to RK. The web-site will require altering to reflect this. We will advise the coffee morning organisers in all areas. Payment can continue to be made at To Pazari in Chania.

b. Articles of Association: Approval had been given at the AGA for three alterations to the A of A. Members had been told that the alterations specific to cash handling and appointment of Board members is vital for the Board and organisation to function. One informal comment has been received from a member relating to these. SW has looked at previous AGA/EGA minutes and reported alterations had been made in the past on the same lines. Also alterations had been made simply at Board meetings without problem. The Board are happy they have acted in a correct and proper manner throughout and always in the best long term interests of the C.I.C. The alterations will be made to the web-site as soon as is practical. 
c. Excursions: ID will look at how we may be able to run excursions again in a format to increase numbers. Last year in an attempt to promote these the Board had underwritten the programme and over the year incurred a loss of €62. No decision was taken whether these would be underwritten again but the general feeling was this may not be possible again.

9. SW reported that AB had handed over the form we must submit to the tax authorities confirming the current Board structure. As soon as he has the required supporting documentation from ID and WvB he will take these to the KEP office and forward to our accountant.
10. PW requested each Board member to bring with them to the next meeting their ideas of where the C.I.C. should be at the end of 2014 and how this may be achieved.

11. Nothing was raised under AOB.

12. Next meeting to be held 19.00 on Tuesday 04.03.2014 at the same venue.

The meeting was closed at 19.58.

Stuart Walsh, Secretary     
secretary@thecic.eu                                                                    Thursday, 06 February 2014
